Grasse Superfund Site
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Reviews Cleanup at Monroe Township Landfill 

EPA PUBLIC NOTICE




The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency is conducting its sixth five-year review of the Monroe Township Landfill site in Middlesex County, New Jersey. The purpose of this five-year review is to ensure that the cleanup plan at this site is functioning as intended and continues to protect people’s health and the environment.

After the landfill stopped its operations in 1978, the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection developed measures to properly close the landfill in 1984. Those measures included installing a 7,000-foot-long compacted clay cutoff wall restricting most of the landfill; constructing and operating a leachate collection system that discharges to a Publicly Owned Treatment Works (which is owned by the local government and designed to treat domestic sewage); and constructing a protective clay cap covering the northern portion of the landfill and a soil cap covering the remainder of the landfill. In 1993, the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection issued a plan which was documented in a Record of Decision for the site that called for No Further Action with Maintenance and Monitoring.

A summary of these activities and evaluation of the long-term protectiveness of the cleanup plan will be included in the upcoming five-year review report.
















What is an EPA Five-Year Review? 
The purpose of five-year reviews is to ensure that implemented cleanup plans at Superfund sites function as intended and continue to be protective of people’s health and the environment. These regular reviews, which are required by federal law when contaminants remain at a site, include:
· Inspecting the site and cleanup technologies,
· Reviewing monitoring data, operating data, and maintenance records, and
· Determining if any new relevant regulatory requirements have been established since EPA’s 
original cleanup decision was finalized.


When will EPA’s Five-Year Review Report be available? 
It is anticipated that the five-year review report will be available at the website noted below in November 2024.












	For more information

You may also contact


If you have any questions or concerns about the  five-year review process for the site, please contact:

Pat Seppi
EPA Community Involvement Coordinator
Phone: (646) 369-0068
Email: seppi.pat@epa.gov

Brennan Woodall
EPA Project Manager
Phone: (212) 637-3215
Email: woodall.brennan@epa.gov


For more information visit:  
www.epa.gov/superfund/monroe-township
The Administrative Record, which includes EPA decision documents used for selecting the cleanup plan, is available for public review at www.epa.gov/superfund/monroe-township and at the information repository listed below. 


EPA Region 2 Records Center
290 Broadway, 18th Floor
New York, NY 10007


